
Town of Andover 
Board of Selectmen 

Monday, July 27th, 2020 at 7:00 P.M. 
Location: Community Room 

  
Special Meeting Agenda 

  
  

1.       Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance 
  

2.       Public Speak 
  

3.       Additions/Deletions to the Agenda 
  

4.       New Business 
   Discuss and act upon the following: 

A.      Locip funding for Transfer Station paving RFP discussion 
B.      Locip funding for Veterans Memorial discussion 
C.      STEAP grant funding for Roadwork 
D.      Athletic Field Usage 
  

5.       Public Speak 
 
6.       Executive session to discuss the Assistant Town Clerk Position with Carol Lee 
 
7.       Adjournment 
 
 

  
Helpfully submitted by the Town Administrator, Eric Anderson 

 



7.24.20 Roadwork Summary and Spending to Date
Funds source Remaining funds

Costs
Crack seal 9387 75,000 2019 budget
Chip seal 133000 100,000 TAR 2019
Micro surface 103114 300,000 2020 budget
fog seal Rejuvenation 34692 75,000 TAR 2020

Total to date 280193 550000 269807

Planned expenditures

fog seal over Chip 26610
fog seal walking track 1500
Pothole Repair 20,000

Total Planned 48110 Net Remaining 221697
For Paving



Agenda Item 4A 

 

As you all know the transfer Station renovations are underway.    Here is the current breakdown 

    Transfer Station Expenses 
      

    Vendor chosen 

Left side blocks 10,150 Multiple vendor quotes Builders Concrete East 

Right side Blocks 11,465 Switched for better quality United concrete 

  2555  United concrete 

  2150  United concrete 

Electrical Work-Lenco 34192 RFP   

      

      

Shed Replacement 7100 4 bids The Barnyard 

      

5 concrete Slabs 3,000 Labor Concrete flatwork 

  5000 concrete BCE 

  398 Rebar mid city steel 

Paving Costs  *Unknown currently RFP out Day Rate for services 

      

Railing And Bollards 3758 42" square posts wood rails Uline 

      

Electrical Room 1500    

      

Gravel and stone 822 windham materials   

      

total 82090    

      

      

Money Available 25,000 1-100-11-1101-724 Transfer Station shed 

  25,000 1-100-13-1305-909 Transfer Station repair 

      

  35000 1-100-13-1305-899 Contingency 

      

For paving 65000  Roadwork Budget (2020-21) 

        

 

 

This was originally allocated $50,000 from CIP.  Currently everything other than paving can be absorbed 

through contingency. 

The big unknown Cost was Paving.    



The original goal was to keep as much of the original pavement as possible, but all of the contractors we have 

talked to indicate that there is not enough structural integrity to the existing to pave over. 

At this point our best option is to either remove, or recycle the existing paving, regrade Properly to drain, and 

repave with two lifts of 2” (compacted to 1.5”) of class 1 asphalt.   This will produce a slightly rougher texture, 

but hold up better to the heavy trucks that service our equipment.    

 At this point we have reviewed the paving needs with 3 paving contractors and gotten estimates from two of 

them.  Both estimates are  $65,000 or less.   

 

At this point I think the cleanest way to proceed is to issue an RFP (attached here) for reclaiming, regrading 

and paving with the alternative of striping the old asphalt instead of reclaiming. 

My suggestion for paying for this is to use Locip funds.  We currently have ~$140,000 and we can easily 

prepare a Locip grant application for this for $65,000. 

To do this, we need approval from BOS as well as CIP and potentially BOF.  I would like approval from the BOS 

before I send out the RFP. 

 

I motion to approve the use of up to $65,000 of LOCIP funding for reclaiming, grading and paving the 

Andover Transfer Station. 

  

Agenda Item 4B 

 

In reviewing the status of the Andover Veterans memorial, there is a lot of work that should be done there to 

upgrade the facility 

1. Utilize a Andover Landscape architect to design the improvements to this area 

2. Electrical system needs upgrading- Lenco is providing us with an estimate for work required. 

3. Plumbing- pressure tank enclosure is too small.  It need to be replaced with a larger enclosure.  At the 

same time it would be coordinated with the need for the installation of an irrigation system. 

4. Install irrigation system 

5. Add topsoil and reseed area- not enough topsoil for sustained lawn growth 

6.  Prep work for the site and installation of an Agent Orange monument 

 

My question is that if we put together a proposal, would the BOS consider funding this through LOCIP?  I am 

just looking for guidance on how to proceed.  This does not need any formal motions 

 

 

 

 



Agenda Item 4C  

The state published the rules for this round of STEAP grants after the last meeting.  They are very 
different from previous years STEAP grants.  These are designed to be quick infusions of cash for shovel 
ready projects.   

Details located Here: 

https://portal.ct.gov/OPM/Bud-Other-Projects/STEAP/STEAP_Home 

 

STEAP_Home - Connecticut 

PROGRAM DESCRIPTION . Preserving the historical 

integrity and beauty of our small towns is vital to our 

economy and quality of life. The Small Town Economic 

Assistance Program (CGS Section 4-66g) funds economic 

development, community conservation and quality-of-life 

capital projects for localities that are ineligible to receive 

Urban Action (CGS Section 4-66c) bonds. 

portal.ct.gov 

  

I have called their office several times but have not gotten in contact with the program administrator yet 

  

There are a few things that are important 

1.      The Maximum award is $128K per municipality  

2.       This is designed for shovel ready projects Application due Aug 14, awarded Sept 14  Expectation that 
we begin work quickly.   

3.       100% funding for the project must be secured.  This implies the max budget would need to be 
450K+128K or $578K for the community center. 

4.       No changes in scope allowed.   This is a problem because we don’t even have a preliminary design so 
it is hard to get the scope correct for the project. 

  

I may be missing something here, but I do not think this is a good fit for our plans for a community 
center.  It likely represents less than 10% of the total cost of the community center.  We would have to 
gamble that we know where the building is going. 

  

https://portal.ct.gov/OPM/Bud-Other-Projects/STEAP/STEAP_Home
https://portal.ct.gov/OPM/Bud-Other-Projects/STEAP/STEAP_Home
https://portal.ct.gov/OPM/Bud-Other-Projects/STEAP/STEAP_Home


I want a community center as much as all of you, but I think this round of STEAP funding won’t work to 
well for what we need.  I can submit a STEAP grant for the community center.  I would simply modify our 
last submission to identify the new location.  If we do it and move the location or do not finish the project 
in a 2-3 year timeframe- we potentially loose the money.  I do not want to let the grant go to waste.  

What other possible things can we  apply for fast? 

The most obvious is roadwork or culverts since we have some or all of the matching funds in those 
accounts anyway.  

1.      A paving Project like Shoddy Mill Rd, Hendy Road, long Hill, etc. 

2.       A second  good option would be a Culvert Project.  I spoke to Brandon today and there are multiple 
possibilities for Culvert Replacements, including Basola Rd and Hutchinson Rd culverts that would 
meet the requirements.   

3.       Another option Might be a Mini roundabout for Lake Road/ Lakeside Drive as well as realigning the 
intersection of Lake rd and Matheson.  This would need us to hire a traffic engineer quick 

4.       The last option is my least favorite- which would be to use the money to install speed humps in the 
lake district.  I don't think we are far enough along with this. It would be a struggle to get the 
preliminary plan in time 

  

Currently on our list for Paving this year was Long Hill Rd from Rt6 to the intersection of Bear Swamp, as well 

as Shoddy Mill Rd from Rt 6 to just past the intersection of Wales Rd.   

Long Hill Rd 

Long Hill Rd from Riverside to Bear Swamp Rd has a PCI of 34 (rated Very poor) and from Rt 6 to Riverside  a 

PCI of 43 (poor) which means it needs to be milled and overlaid or ground up and reconstructed.  Because 

there is not much pavement thickness on the road less than 2.5” in many spots grinding it up is the better long 

term option than mill and fill.  This road is has high traffic volume (priority 5)  Any work  will occur after the 

connectivity grant where the sidewalk install will disturb the pavement anyway.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Shoddy Mill Rd 

Shoddy Mill Rd Between Rt 6 and Wales Rd Has a PCI of 55 (fair)  It is a priority 3 road. Ordinarily with that PCI 

we would not address it at this time.  However we need extensive drainage work on that road.  That is the 

second priority project after the Transfer Station is complete.  With the cuts required for drainage, it would be 

better to reclaim the rest of the road instead of patching all the cuts and then overlaying. 

Given that my recommendation is to Reclaim and Pave both sections of roads 

Here are the options for these roads: 

 

square 
yards $ Shim+ overlay 

$ Mill shim 
overlay $ reclaim pave 

     
Long Hill Rt6- Bear Swamp Rd 7410 74,000 98862 126168 

     
Shoddy Mill Rd Rt6- Wales Rd 7580 70246 109726 137082 

     

     
All costs include Driveway aprons and tack coats    

          

 

 

If we submitted a STEAP grant for this we would be out of pocket~  265-128=  $137K from our budget 

If we don’t get the grant we just shim and overlay which will cost us around  $145,000. 

Either way this leaves us ~ 75,000 for shimming roads this fall 

 

I motion to authorize the town administrator to submit a STEAP grant for Reclaiming and Paving Long Hill 

Rd from Rt 6 Bear Swamp Road, and Shoddy Mill Rd from Rt 6 to Wales Rd   

 

Agenda Item 4D   

Athletic field Usage 

Attached is the document from Kyle of FC north.  I have a call into Richard Clarko to get pricing for lining the 

fields. 

 

 










